
 

 
 

 

NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4TH MARCH 2021 HELD VIRTUALLY ON TEAMS 

 
PRESENT: L BLACKER   R BLACKER   T DEAKIN 
  P CHAPLOW   J LEIGHTLEY   I EDWARDS 

  T LONG   T HEEKS   P DULIEU 

  E HOLDEN   D LONG   T BROWN 

  P THOMPSON   C KITCHEN    

 

1.  CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS 

 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1935 hrs and thanked everyone for attending the third virtual 

committee meeting (everyone on board!).  He also mentioned the new classifications were out. 

 

2.  APOLOGIES 

 

There were no apologies. 

 

3 & 4  MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (20/11/20) 

 

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss they were proposed by 

P Dulieu and seconded by I Edwards as a true record. 

 

5.  TREASURERS REPORT 

 

Two cheques had been received from the CPSA.  There was £21865.06 in the bank.  Signatories 

had now been sorted out for the cheques. 

 

Sporting names were needed for cheques for 2020. 

ACTION: J LEIGHTLEY 

 

6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

Mr Heeks reported the following: 

 

Lead was being looked into.  It has already been barred at Game Shooting.  Government had had a 

meeting and were not going with the EU so have voted against it. 

 

A new Financial Director had been appointed for 12 months at HQ. 

 

The Chairman also added that Tony was welcome at any future meetings of the NR after his  

retirement. 
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7.  FUTURE MEETINGS 

 

The question was put to the Committee ‘Do we continue to have virtual meetings or meet face to 

face’. 

 

It was agreed by the whole Committee to hold virtual meetings in the winter months and face to 

face meetings in the Summer. 

 

2021 AGM to be arranged for November. 

 

8.  REGIONAL AGM 

 

The 2021 AGM to be held at the Mercure Wetherby Hotel on 18th November 2021. 

ACTION: L BLACKER TO BOOK ROOM 

 

9.  FIXTURE LIST AND CALENDAR 

 

An updated fixture list had been attached to the minutes.  Most of the shoot dates are now 

completed, rest will be finished shortly. 

 

10.  NEW/FORMER GROUNDS 

 

Swinton Estate was now on board along with Penrith and Park Lodge who are willing to hold some 

shoots. 

 

11.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Mr Tony Heeks thanked everyone for their friendship over the many years he had served on the 

Committe and said ‘STAY SAFE’ as this was his last meeting for the region due to his retirement. 

 

With nothing else to discuss the meeting closed at 21.30 hrs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L BLACKER 

13/4/21 

 


